
Safe Night Precinct Ipswich  
 
16th February 2017 
 
Acting Research Director  
Legal Affairs and Community Safety Committee  
Parliament House  
George Street  
Brisbane Qld 4000  
 

Dear Sir / Madam, 

Please find submissions below in relation to the Liquor and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2017 
for your consideration.  We do note the short time given to provide a response. 

The Ipswich Safe Night Precinct, as an entertainment precinct, had been in decline in the last few 
years (Prior to 2014). Reasons for the previous decline are varied but anecdotally include; 

• Majority of CBD owned by disinterested overseas investor.  No maintenance.  This has 
changed with the Council backed Ipswich Properties purchasing the properties, developing 
and investing heavily in revitalizing the Ipswich CBD. 

The area is now showing positive signs of growth with significant investment in the SNP area by 
developers; notably ICON tower block, 88 Limestone Development and the Circa Development in 
Brisbane Street as well as the future $160M development by the Ipswich City Properties.  This large 
development includes an outdoor entertainment area in the old CBD mall.  This is bringing office 
workers back into the Ipswich CBD and the Ipswich SNP.  The area now boasts new and “trendy” 
venues (open or about to be opened) that are moving towards developing a sustainable 
entertainment precinct.  There is a strong Friday after work culture being developed which is being 
strengthened on Saturdays by; 

• Entertainment at the Ipswich Civic Center (which is in the Ipswich SNP) 
• Festivals organized by the Ipswich City Council in the Top of Town precinct (which is in the 

Ipswich SNP). 

The licensee’s in the Ipswich SNP area predominately operate until 12 Midnight.  There currently is 
only 1 operating late night trader in the Ipswich SNP area.  The Ipswich SNP members are 
participating in the late night liquor licensing discussion to ensure that the future growth of the 
Ipswich CBD entertainment precinct is protected by decisions that are made now. 

The area of greatest concern with the Liquor and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2017 is the 
changing of the late-night extended hours permit regime.  At this point in time of the regeneration 
of the Ipswich CBD, this change is the most detrimental.  The growth of the CBD into a vibrant 
entertainment precinct will require venues to use the 12 temporary late-night extended hours 
permit regime first, to develop the market.  It is envisaged that once the market can support the 12 
temporary late night extended hours, licensees would then adopt an extended trading license.  This 
approach allows for an orderly growth of the precinct.  The handicapping of the SNP licensees for 
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